
Weekly Newsletter 

#10    17.11.23 

Dear Cherry Orchard pupils, parents and carers,   

Today has been a very spotty and colourful type of day! Thank you for gen-
erously supporting the national Children In Need appeal. Many children 
and their families will benefit from the money raised today and it certainly 
supports the UN Sustainable Development Goals’ mission to ‘leave no –
one behind’. As we move through this term at pace, please keep an eye on 
the school website calendar because things get VERY busy towards the 
end of term! The latest date of note is the COSA disco on 7th December, if 
you can volunteer to help please message the COSA team via Classlist or 
email to cosawr5@gmail.com      

I look forward to another jam packed week next week at Cherry Orchard. 
Please have a wonderful weekend, 

Karen Banford, Head Teacher 

 

Calendar of Events 

 Date Event 

Weds until 22nd Nov 4C swimming 

Mon 27th Nov KS2 Maths workshop for parents 

Tues 5th DEC Y3 and 4 trip to the pantomime 

Wed 6th Dec Parent forum meeting 8:45-10am in school 

Thur 7th DEC 6O class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

 School discos (see poster later on) 

Mon 11th DEC KS2 Cathedral Carol Service 1pm 

 See Christmas events page later on 

Wed 20th Dec Y5 parents in for work share 2:30pm 

Weekly attendance:  
Whole school:  

97.55% (a touch down on last 
week) 

 

Best year: Year 3 with 99.21 % 
 
Best class/classes: 3C with 
100% 
Also Well done to RR, 1O, 3O, 5R 
with 99+%. 

Housepoints: 

  Severn 416 

  Avon  410 

  Teme  429 

 

Overall winners:   Teme 

KS 1 winners:  Avon 

KS2 winners:  Teme 

mailto:cosawr5@gmail.com
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Who made this mess? 

Coming soon…… 

 

Maths workshop for parents of        
children in Years 3-6 

Are you interested in finding out how your child learns maths ‘these days’? 

Would you like to know more about the calculation methods that we use 

now so that you can help with homework? 

Could some hints and tips (and activities) help you to feel more confident 

in supporting your child at home with their maths? 

Then please come along to our KS2 maths workshop from 8:45am on  

Monday 27th November. 

The start time was decided based on the replies to the survey sent out by 

Mrs Whitehead (our maths lead), so we hope to see lots of people there. 

Mrs Whitehead will send out an invitation next week, so keep a look out for 

the link. 

 

 

Parent Forum meeting 

for all parents/carers 

Please come along to our first Parent Forum meeting for this year on 

Wednesday 6th December, from 8:45am. 

We will meet in Our Space (what we have called the new area when you 

enter school) for coffee and tea from 8:45am, with the meeting from 

about 9am for about an hour. 

This is an informal meeting, more of a coffee and chat where we can talk 

about general school-related items. During this meeting, we would like to 

share our new experiences trail, and explain all about the trips and events 

we are organising this year. Please come along if you can. 
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Who made this mess? 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas dates for the diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 NB Christmas parties will be held in year groups at a time that suits each group and     

 parents and children will be informed of these closer to the time. 

 

Event Date Time Year groups    

involved 

Pantomime.  Jack and 

the Beanstalk at The 

5th Dec am Years 3 and 4 

Cathedral Carol Service 11th Dec 1pm-2:30pm All of KS2 (Y3-6) 

Parents invited 

Christmas performances 12th Dec 9:30am Reception 

(parents and carers  13th Dec 9:30am Reception 

invited to all  14th Dec 9:30am Year 1 

performances) 15th Dec 9:30am Year 1 

 18th Dec 9:30am Year 2 

 19th Dec 9:30am Year 2 

 21st Dec 9:30am Little Cherries 

Christmas jumper day (to 

wear with uniform) 

22nd Dec All day All children 











We have enjoyed cele-

brating today with art ac-

tivities, some fitness with 

Joe Wicks and even maths 

code work linked to Chil-

dren In Need. Thanks eve-

ryone for joining in our fun 

and supporting such a wor-

thy cause. 
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Who made this mess? 

Little Cherries children have been working on their colours this week. Here 
they are making repeating patterns with cubes. What fantastic results! 

It has been Nursery 
Rhyme week in Reception. 
We enjoyed learning 
through lots of different, 
fun activities!   
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This week, Year 1 have been working hard on their DT designs. They have read the book ‘Oliver’s 
Fruit Salad’ and have given themselves the task of designing a fruit kebab for Oliver. They chose 
the fruits that they thought he would like and designed the product to looks tasty and colourful. 

Today, Year 2 have enjoyed a beautiful autumnal walk 

around our local area, carrying out an environmental 

survey of two contrasting locations. The sun shone 

down on us as we paddled through some very muddy 

pathways along Duck Brook Community Orchard! 

Year 2 have had a busy and exciting week. On Wednesday, 

we had a visit from Samuel Pepys who talked about The 

Great Fire of London. His science demonstrations about 

how the fire became so powerful and was able to spread 

so effectively were awesome! 
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Who made this mess? 

The digestive system has 

been the science focus in 

Year 4 this week as the chil-

dren explored the function 

of each stage. They created 

actions and were able to ex-

plain what happens, and 

why, at each stage.   

They have also been 

protective dribbling 

(yes, a real term!) n 

basketball. The chil-

dren used their 

arms and bodies to 

keep the defend 

away from the ball.   

Year 3 have learnt how to compose sentences with fronted 

adverbials and commas this week in English. 
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Who made this mess? 

Year 5 spent this afternoon 

starting to make our fidget 

blankets. Thank you so much 

for all the donations from   

families and the local com-

munity! The children loved 

making their patterns and 

cutting their designs. It’s start-

ing sewing next week. (Eek—

needle threading practice at 

home might help the Y5 staff!) 

In Science in Year 5 this 

week, we investigated the 

effects of friction. We car-

ried out an experiment to 

discover if the material of a 

ramp affects the friction on 

a moving car.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Worker of the Week Star of the Week 

RC Mikeala Parker 

RO Evie Theo 

RR Finn Emaan 

1C Arthur Rosie 

1O Lilly Elliot 

1R Annie Rosie 

2C Hasha Layton 

2O Hunter Caesar 

3C Max Harley 

3O Phoebe Scarlet 

3R Saskia Rogan 

4C Amy Zina 

4O Jorgie Sophie 

4R Kyran Marnie 

5C Bertie Arthur 

5O Annie Mia 

5R Max Lucy 

6C Zachary Rhys 

6O Rohan Ebuka 

6R Ethan All of 6R 
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Who made this mess? 

Attendance 

This is a screenshot of the Attendance guidance which is on our website, along with our 

Attendance Policy. Please help support your child’s education by ensuring that they are 

in school, on time, every day. If your child is absent for any reason, please make the 

office aware of this as soon as possible, as the twice daily attendance registers are legal 

documents that must be accurately completed and shared with the LA. Attendance is a 

‘hot-topic’ for the school, the MAT, the LA and the Government, as every child has the 

right to a full education. 

 



  Reminders/information 
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School gates open at 8:30am and will close when children should be in 

class at 8:45am. This is when lessons start and the register is taken. The 

gates will be open again at 3:05pm for a 3:10pm finish for Reception 

children and a 3:15pm finish for all other year groups. Please try to be 

prompt in the mornings so that all opportunities for learning are able to 

be taken and in the afternoons by standing away from the building, 

close to the areas where your child will be released. 

 

Please try NOT to drive down Timberdine Close in 

the mornings unless you have a parking permit for 

the school as there are not places to turn safely 

around. We have been asked to pass on that the NHS have 

had their entrances blocked and there have been some near 

misses with both children and vehicles, and, as a result, the 

community police officers will be doing some spot patrols. 

 

 

Our Facebook username is cherryorchardps, as is our Twitter 

username. Please search us out to see what is going on on our pages. 

We try to post to both types of media just to keep the world up-to-date 

with the amazing things going on in school. 

Please try to discourage the bringing of toys/non-school items into 

school. They can go missing or get broken, meaning the children can 

get upset. Please keep them for home. 



Year group Clubs Day Time 

Reception Choir 

Construction 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

1 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Choir 

Storybook 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

2 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Art/collage 

Choir 

Maths 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

3 Multi-skills 

French/

languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Homework 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

4 Times tables 

Multi-skills 

French/

languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

5 Young Voices 

Lego 

Girls’ football 

Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

Lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

6 Young Voices 

Netball 

Boys’ football 

Girls’ football 

Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

Autumn Term club information 

All notifications about club spaces have been sent out. Clubs start Monday 18th September. 

There will also be an orchestra club on a Friday after school for those already learning an instrument. 

Separate information will be sent out about this soon, as it is in collaboration with Mrs Daws. 





WE NEED YOU! 



Are you interested in becoming a teacher? 

If you are, check out if you can follow this path into this rewarding ca-
reer with our MAT Teaching Alliance. 






